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Our Parish, Our Needs, Our Responsibility

Stewardship and Planned Giving Appeal at Holy Cross 2019

‘For which of you, desiring to build a tower, does not first sit down and count the cost, to see whether he has enough to complete it?’ - Luke 14:28
A couple of weeks ago, our parish embarked on a Stewardship and Planned Giving appeal. Over the coming weeks we will ask all parishioners to take this opportunity to prayerfully reflect on their commitment to our parish. Everyone should consider giving something, mindful of their blessings and circumstances. This weekend, you will hear more about Planned Giving and Stewardship, including why our parish needs financial help to cover our costs. Please take an appeal newsletter. Our goal is to receive an informed decision from everyone in the parish. Next weekend we shall ask all parishioners to complete a promise card. This will enable our parish to plan ahead with confidence for the future. If you have any questions, there will be volunteers from the Parish Finance Committee available after Mass today. Thank you. Fr Michael and all the members of the Holy Cross Parish Finance Committee.
First Holy Communion Celebrations 18th May 2019 – Notice for parents - For those children receiving Holy Communion for the first time on Saturday 18th May, at 11am, please note that a rehearsal for this Mass will take place in the Church at 6pm on Tuesday 14th May. For those receiving Holy Communion for the first time at the Saturday 18th May at 2pm, please note that a rehearsal will take place in the Church at 6pm on Thursday 16th May. ALL children must attend a rehearsal for the First Holy Communion Masses they are attending, as duties will be allocated for each child which they will need to rehearse. Please arrive for the rehearsals on time. Many thanks
Priest Training Fund - Today is Good Shepherd Sunday, the day we pray for priests and for vocations to the priesthood. The annual retiring collection for the Priest Training Fund will take place after all the Masses this weekend. There are currently 45 students at Allen Hall seminary, 27 of whom are for our own Diocese of Westminster, and last year eight men were ordained to the priesthood. Your generous donation helps ensure we can support these men who are called to be like Christ the Good Shepherd. Donation leaflets are available at the back of the church which you can use this weekend, or bring back next weekend. Your gift ensures we can provide training for these men responding to Christ’s call to dedicate their lives to serve God’s people. Please be as generous as you can. You can also donate online anytime at www.rcdow.org.uk/donations  Thank you for your ongoing support.

Ordination to the Diaconate – Seminarians Adam Dora and David Knight will be ordained as deacons on Saturday 15th June at the 10.30am Mass at Westminster Cathedral by the Right Reverend Bishop John Wilson, Auxiliary Bishop of Westminster. Parishioners from Holy Cross are invited to come along to the Mass and show Adam and David your support. You will be very welcome. Please keep them both in your prayers as they take this important step in preparation for eventual ordination to the priesthood. 

‘Pray, hope and don’t worry!’ – Padre Pio Reading Group and Prayer Group – Sunday 26th May - Many parishioners may not be aware of its existence, but there is an established and fruitful Padre Pio Prayer Group operating at Holy Cross who meet regularly to reflect and pray. The group have decided that they would like to open up their activities to everyone, and with that in mind they wish to start a Padre Pio reading group, linked to their already existing prayer group. The reading group will act as a “preparatory” session for the prayer meeting with the aim of letting people know more about the life of Saint Pio from Pietrelcina. The reading group meeting will be held here at Holy Cross Church, once a month on a Sunday evening at 6:30pm starting on Sunday 26th May and will last for about 45 minutes with readings from Padre Pio’s biography, combined with the content of letters that he wrote to his spiritual directors. Then, at 7:30pm following the reading group, the rosary will be recited in the Hume Centre, Cortayne Road. After the rosary, a catechesis (teaching) on the Spirituality of Padre Pio, via Skype connection will take place with Fr. Domenico Vitulli. If people wish to participate in either or all of these activities, then they are very welcome. 
Piano Recital – Penelope Blackie – One of our parish organists who occasionally plays at the 11.30am Sunday Mass is a concert pianist, Penelope Blackie. On Thursday 6th June at 7.30pm, she will be giving a recital here at Holy Cross Church. The programme will include the following – MOZART Sonata in A minor K.310; SCHUBERT Four Impromptus Op.90. Following an interval, she will play BEETHOVEN Sonata No. 30 in E major Op.109 and CHOPIN Polonaise Fantaisie Op. 61. Tickets will be available from penelopeblackie.com or at the door on the night. Prices: £20; Student concessions £10; under 16s free. We look forward to seeing you. 
The Holy Cross Charity Ball 2019 – Our Charity Ball will raise funds for the Chelsea Community Hospital School, the Holy Cross Catholic Primary School and the Fulham Bilingual School. The Holy Cross Primary and Fulham Bilingual schools are an important part of our parish community and family life. The Chelsea Community Hospital School provides education to children and young people from the borough who are in hospital. Please join us on 26th October 2019 to raise funds for these wonderful schools! We are rolling back to the Roaring 1920's at the Hurlingham Club. In true Gatsby Glamour, the evening will begin with a Champagne Reception followed by a Three Course Meal, Live Auction, a Raffle and a night of Music fit for Dancing. Tickets can now be purchased on line at https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/ under the heading ‘Holy Cross Charity Ball’ or by completing a booking form, copies of which are now available in the Church porch. This will be a major parish community event. Tickets will be £110 each. (If you book online, Eventbrite will charge a booking fee of £7.85.) Please give this event your support. For more information, e-mail holycrosscharityball@gmail.com or contact Monica on 07896 639 569 or Catherine on 07909 896 439. 
We pray for the faithful departed: Recently deceased: Edna May Rozario, Tom McLean, Carol Poist, Kitty Haycock and all who have died because of conflict, war, terrorism, violent crime or natural disaster. Anniversaries: Desmond Bailey We pray for those who are sick: Nick Chaston, Ruth Doyle, Frank Palamara, Jenny Guest, Philippa Sirach, Jennifer de Clermont, Lesley Bathfield and all the suffering and housebound in our parish.
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PARISH NEWSLETTER – 4th SUNDAY OF EASTER (Year C) 11th/ 12th MAY 2019





 

















MASS TIMES & INTENTIONS





Sat 11th May: 4th Sunday of Easter


6.30pm	|  Desmond Bailey RIP (Anniv) 





Sun 12th May: 4th Sunday of Easter


9.30am	|  People of the Parish


11:30am|  In thanksgiving for the life of Mrs Pamela Coate 


                 and for her intentions





Mon 13th May: Easter Feria, Our Lady of Fatima


9.30am	|  In Thanksgiving





Tues 14th May: St. Matthias, Apostle


9.30am	|  Chiara Vivolo (Healing & Conversion) and 


	   Benedict Nightingale (80th Birthday Thanksgiving)


                     


Weds 15th  May:  No Mass today


   


Thurs 16th  May: Easter Feria 


9.30am	|  Nicola & Filippo Burgazzi (Healing & Conversion)


 


Fri 17th May: Easter Feria


9.30am	|  Guido Tavella (Thanksgiving & Protection)





********************************************************************


Reconciliation (Confession) - The Sacrament of Reconciliation is available on Saturday from 5.45pm to 6.15pm or on request.





9.30 am Sunday Family Mass Information - During term time only (based on Holy Cross School dates) there is a Creche provided for under 3’s at the 9.30am Mass. This allows parents to leave their children in a safe environment for the duration of the Mass. Please take them to the 22 Cortayne Road entrance to the Parsons Green Nursery and collect them promptly once Mass is over. All volunteer helpers are DBS (Disclosure and Barring Service) accredited. If you do not use this option, children are always welcome to stay within the Church to celebrate Mass with their families. However, you are kindly requested to take your child to the back of the Church, behind the glass wall, if they are disruptive. If you bring toys to the Church, please ensure they are not hard or noisy. Soft toys only please. Many thanks. 





Holy Cross Children’s Liturgy – Children’s Liturgy sessions run every Sunday morning at the 9.30am Mass but only during school term time. There are two groups (1) for children aged from three to five years old (2) for children aged six to eight years old.  Please note that the children will be called forward to go to their special liturgy once the 9.30am Mass commences and will return after the bidding prayers, just before the offertory procession. 


Church etiquette – Please make every effort be at Mass in good time When you are in Church, please do not use mobile phones.. Please dispose of food wrappers and tea/coffee cups before you arrive. Many thanks to all for the efforts we are making to make our Church a more prayerful, special and sacred space.


Safeguarding - The Safeguarding representative for Holy Cross Parish, Parsons Greens is Zoe Attard who can be reached at � HYPERLINK "mailto:parsonsgreensg@safeguardrcdow.org.uk" �parsonsgreensg@safeguardrcdow.org.uk� or via the parish office on 0207 736 1068.
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SACRAMENTS





Baptism - Before any child is baptised, Fr Michael would wish to meet parents, at least one of whom should be a baptised practising Catholic, for a pre baptism conversation. Please see him after Sunday Mass, and he will give you an application form. Once the form has been completed and received, he will then contact you to arrange a meeting. Catholic parents should please provide copies of their own baptismal certificate and attach it to the application. 





Marriage - Engaged couples seeking marriage in Church should inform Fr Michael at least six months before the intended wedding date so that there is enough time for all the necessary administration to be completed. This requirement applies to marriages taking place here in the parish, in other parts of the UK, and overseas. 





Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick - is available to all those who seek healing in body, mind or spirit. Please contact Fr Michael if you would like to receive it, especially if you are going into hospital. If anyone is sick or housebound within the parish boundary and would like a visit from Fr Michael, please contact the parish office. The Sacrament of anointing will also be administered to those who need it during the 9.30am Mass on the First Saturday of every month. 





First Reconciliation/First Holy Communion Programme Registration for the 2019 course is now closed. If you have any questions or queries, please speak to Alexandra, the parish catechetical coordinator on 0207 736 1068 or she can be reached by e mail (see above)





Confirmation for Young People - The programme leading to the Sacrament of Confirmation for the Young People of our parish (School Year 9 and upwards, but no older than 18 years) takes place annually. Registration for the 2019 course is now closed. If you have any questions or queries, please speak to Alexandra, the parish catechetical coordinator on 0207 736 1068 or she can be reached by e mail (see above)





Adult Confirmation - If you are a baptised Catholic over 18 years old, but for whatever reason did not receive the Sacraments of First Holy Communion or Confirmation, please contact Fr Michael, who will instruct you about the process of completing the Sacraments of Initiation. 





Want to become a Catholic? - If you come to Mass here, and are not baptised; or perhaps have been baptised and belong to another Church/Christian community, but would like to be received and confirmed into the Catholic Church, please take an inquiry form available from the Church porch and return it to Fr Michael in the parish office.





Prayers and Mass intentions - If there is anyone you wish to pray for, living or deceased, then please e mail or call the parish office or speak to Fr Michael after Mass and we will include them in the prayers of our parish community. If you wish to have Mass offered for a particular intention, please refer to Annie in the parish office or to Fr Michael after Mass














 


 


 


 


 




















